
(Translation)

December 2, 2020

H. E. Mr. Ahad Mohammadi,

President of Iran-China Friendship Association

Dear Mr. Ahad Mohammadi,

Your letter dated November 28 has been duly received. I would like to

once again extend my appreciation and gratitude to your excellency for

your effort in promoting the people-to-people friendship between China

and Iran.

We are shocked by the death of the Iranian scientist Dr. Mohsen

Fakhrizadeh, and would like to extend condolences and sympathies to his

families. We solemnly condemn this violent crime and look forward to

the thorough investigation of the incident.

China and Iran are the staunch defenders of world peace. The Chinese

People’s Association for Friendship with Foreign Countries stands ready

to work with your esteemed association to implement the achievements of

the 11th annual conference of friendship associations between China and

Iran, jointly promote friendly and mutual beneficial cooperation in

various fields, and make new contributions to safeguarding world peace

and enhancing people’s well-being.



Best regards,

Amb. Lin Songtian

President of the CPAFFC


